

Office of the Director-General

Contact: Robert Bisley Phone: (02) 6841 2180 Fax: (02) 6884 8483

Email: Robert.Bisley@planning.nsw.gov.au
Postal: PO Box 58, Dubbo NSW 2830

Our ref: PP 2012 MURRA 002 00 (12/06099-1)

Mr Greg Murdoch General Manager Murray Shire Council PO Box 21 MATHOURA NSW 2710

Dear Mr Murdoch,

Section 73A amendment to rectify a labelling error in the Land Zoning Map LZN_006B of Murray Local Environmental Plan 2011 in respect to a strip of land in Maiden Smith Drive, Moama

I am writing in response to your Council's letter dated 21 March 2012 requesting an amendment to Murray Local Environmental Plan 2011 under section 73A of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979 ("EP&A Act") to rectify a labelling error in the Land Zoning Map LZN_006B.

As it has been determined that this is a minor amendment under s73A of the EP&A Act, public exhibition and agency consultation is not required in this instance. Therefore, the Department in consultation with Council and Parliamentary Counsel (PC) will now make the necessary arrangements to finalise the LEP, and a PC Opinion will be requested as soon as possible.

The amending Local Environmental Plan (LEP) is to be finalised within 3 months of the week following the date of the Gateway Determination. The Regional Planning Team will remain your principal contact on this matter and will be able to advise on the progress of the draft LEP.

Should you have any queries in regard to this matter, please contact Robert Bisley of the Regional Office of the Department on 02 6841 2180.

Yours sincerely,

Sam Haddad

Director-General

17/5/2012.